
 

OUR LADY’S SCHOOL 
NEWSLETTER 

6 September 2024 
olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Parish Priest:            Fr. Peter-Damien McKinley 
Principal:                   Ms. Patrizia Bertani 
Parish Mass Times:   
English: Saturday 9.00am, 5.30pm, Sunday 9:00am, 10.30am & 
5:30pm 
Vietnamese: Saturday 7.00pm, Sunday 12.30pm, Friday 7.30pm 
Chin Hakha/Burmese: 2.30pm 
Tongan: Every 1st Sunday 3.00pm 
School Phone:      9312 2230 
School website: www.olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

Our Lady’s is a Child Safe School 

DATES FOR THE DIARY 

 
Mon 9 Sept Italian Day 
Fri 13 Sept Second Hand Uni-
form Sale 3.00-3.45pm 
Fri 20 Sept End of Term 3 at 
1.00pm 
Mon 7 Oct Start of Term 4 at 
8.35am 
Thurs 10 Oct 9.00am Yr 6 Grad-
uation Photo 
 

PUPIL FREE DAYS 
Wed 16 Oct Staff Time in Lieu 
Day - No School for the Children 
Mon 4 Nov Professional Practice 
Time for Staff- No School for the 
Children 
Tues 5 Nov Melbourne Cup 
Public Holiday 
 
 

END OF YEAR 2024 
Tues 17 Dec Students finish for 
2024 at 1.00pm 
 

START OF 2025 
Tues 28 Jan Staff Return 
Wed 29 Jan  Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 1 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Thurs 30 Jan Getting To Know 
You & Your Child Day 2 Yrs 1-6, 
Foundation at school 8.35-1.00 
Fri 31 Jan Classes start for all (F-
6) 

The Kingdom of God is like a mustard seed, which is the smallest of all seeds on earth. Yet when 
planted, it grows and becomes the largest of all garden plants, with such big branches that the birds 

can perch in its shade. Mark 4:31-32 

At Our Lady of the Immaculate Conception Parish Primary School we promote the safety, well being and inclusion of all children. 

A Prayer About Change 
When things change it’s sometimes hard to stop my worries winning. 

What will happen, when and where? 
My head seems to be spinning. 

Other people struggle too if too many things are new. 
Help us all to calmly trust that you are always there for us. 

 
‘Jesus Christ never changes! He is the same yesterday, today and forever.’ Hebrews 13:8 

Dear Parents and Carers, 
I hope that you have not been too badly affected by the ongoing windy weather. For your infor-
mation all schools are sent alerts if there is severe weather in the local area so that we can act to 
keep the students safe and respond accordingly. Luckily, we have not 
had to close our school as some other schools in Melbourne have had to 
do.  
Recently we have had such a rich array of events beginning with the very 
successful Year 5 Camp to Sovereign Hill. I would like to thank the Year 5 
students for their cooperation with the teachers and the teachers them-
selves who made sure the students were safe and that they had a won-
derful time. Thank you to: Ms Gurry, Mrs Huyen, Miss Shai, Miss Steph 
and Miss Robles.  
 
A huge congratulations to our Year 6 leaders who successfully ran and organ-
ised the Year 6 Leadership Day and invited many local schools to participate 
and hear the inspirational leadership stories from the speakers who facilitat-
ed the event. We had some amazing speakers such as Moira Kelly and our 
very own Charlie Bezzina whose grandson Charlie is at our school. Thank you to the Year 6 teachers 
who supported the students: Mr Wickham, Mrs Belinda and Ms McManus. 
 
Thank you to all the parents who came to the Wellbeing focused Parent Information evening on 
Wednesday evening. The evening was facilitated by Mrs Christine Carabott (Deputy Principal/
Student Wellbeing Leader and Mrs Cam Tu Nguyen (Mental Health Leader) and they were support-
ed by Mr John Buttigieg (DDT Leader). They shared many practical strategies with parents that we 
use at school and that can be used at home to promote children’s mental health and wellbeing. It is 
important for school and families to work together to promote our children’s wellbeing. 
 
In 2024, National Child Protection Week (NCPW) will be celebrated from September 
1st – 7th. NCPW will continue to embrace the overarching message that ‘Every 
child, in every community, needs a fair go’ and will be complemented by the theme 
‘Every Conversation Matters’. Conversations are powerful tools to keep children and 
young people safe and well. Conversations can help us understand issues, craft solu-
tions, value community knowledge, and build the brains and social connections of 
children and young people. I encourage you to have regular conversations with your children so 
that you continue to build a strong connection with your child. 
Here at Our Lady’s we are always focused on empowering our students by creating a curriculum 
program that gives them a voice and seeks their feedback and suggestions. Conversations between 
staff and students are an everyday part of school life at Our Lady’s school and help to build positive 
relationships so that our students feel safe and cared for at all times. 

http://www.google.com.au/url?sa=i&rct=j&q=cross&source=images&cd=&cad=rja&docid=ZUaT3MsfbitSrM&tbnid=Nwm2B5nfZ1d-hM:&ved=&url=http%3A%2F%2Fsatiricmilk.deviantart.com%2Fart%2FCross-with-heart-211595514&ei=ROBsUeD-POTwiAfd5IAQ&bvm=bv.45175338,d.aGc&psig=AF


 

Warm regards, 

Patrizia Bertani 
Ms Patrizia Bertani 
Principal 
principal@olsunshine.catholic.edu.au 

FI: Thomas O 
1K: Elena B 
1L: James M 
3F: Jayden L 
5C: Angelina P 
5D: Lincoln B, Mason M 
6B: Ethan N 
STAFF: Connie 

CURRENT YEAR 4 PARENTS PLEASE NOTE 
Key enrolment dates for Year 5 students in 2025 starting Year 7 in 2027 

• The key enrolment dates for students in Year 5 in 2025 who will be starting Year 7 in 2027 were agreed after 
approval from the principals on the Archdiocesan Enrolment Committee. 

• The timeline of events and dates is as follows: − applications for students starting Year 7 in 2027 will open on Tuesday 28 
January 2025 and close on Friday 15 August 2025 

• Offers will be posted to prospective Year 7 applicants on Friday 17 October 2025 − parents/carers will be required to accept 
an offer from a school by Friday 7 November 2025. 

SECOND HAND UNIFORM SALE 
 

The Second Hand Uniform Stall will be held next Friday the 13th of September from 3.00-3:45pm outside the 
junior classrooms. Thank you to the Parents and Friends volunteers for organising this valuable service for our 
families. 

As you can see by the building works, it is coming very close to com-
pletion. 
The pinboards have been delivered and installation will occur over 
the next week or so. 
The garden works and concrete on the outside is a main focus, so we 
will soon see the nature playground commence. 



 



 



 



 



 

 
 
 

On Wednesday evening, Ms Cam Tu Nguyen and I facilitated a Student 
Wellbeing night for parents. A huge thank-you to the parents who 
attended our information session.  
It was wonderful having the opportunity to share important infor-
mation about student wellbeing based on our school’s learning and 
teaching. Wellbeing is such a pivotal area and it is important that as 
partners, we are giving the students similar content.  
 
At the meeting we discussed: 
• Social Emotional learning at OLPS 
• The Zones of Regulation 
• Examples of a Year 1/2 and Year 5/6 session of STARS 
• Exploring co-regulation and Self-regulation 
• Exploring the importance of the 10 executive functioning skills 
• Ways parents can help at home.  
Thank-you to the parents who have also taken a few minutes to     
complete our feedback form.  
Regards 
Christine Carabott 
Deputy Principal & Student wellbeing Leader  

 
 
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

On Wednesday two players (Zimmorlei Farquharson & Dominique Carruthers ) from the Western Bulldogs 

AFLW came to talk to the Year 3s about their football journey. 

FATHER’S DAY RAFFLE 
 
Congratulations to our P&F Father’s Day Raffle winners - we hope your Dads loved 
their prizes! 
 
1st Prize  Nevaeh M 6A 
2nd Prize  Max T 2N 
3rd Prize  Kei L 3F 
4th Prize  Liam N 3E 
 
Thank you to all the families that purchased tickets. 



 

PREPARATIONS FOR 2025 
As we are beginning our preparations for 2025 we ask that parents let us know 
as soon as possible if their child/ren are not returning to Our Lady’s next year.  
We have had many inquiries about places for 2025 and we need to let these par-
ents know if there are places for their children. We currently have a waiting list 
for Prep and  we have had several  enrolment enquiries coming in for the other 
year levels.  
 
If your child is not returning in 2025 (NOT OUR CURRENT YR 6 STUDENTS) 
please complete the form below and return it to the office. It is vital that you 
return this form as soon as possible. Thank you. 

Children NOT returning to Our Lady’s School in 2025 

 

Family Name:            

Child/children’s names 

1.           2024 Grade:    

2.           2024 Grade:    

3.           2024 Grade:    

 

Name of our new school: ___________________________  ____ 

 

And / Or 

Our new address:             

               

Signed:             (Parent) 

Please return this form to the office as soon as possible 



 

 
 

As part of our Show Day celebrations on Thursday 19 & Friday 20 September 
(last days of term 3) all children are able to purchase a bag of popcorn, a slice 

of pizza for lunch and a show bag to take home. 
Pizza and Popcorn will be served on Thursday 19 September. 

Showbags will be given out to take home  
on Friday 20 September. 

All orders must be placed via our QKR app.  
Showbags are $6.00 - $7.00 each 

Slices of pizza Margherita or Hawaiian (GF available) are $3.00 each.  
Popcorn is $1.50 each 

Orders close on Tuesday 17 September.  
No late orders can be accepted. No cash orders can be accepted. 

Show bag numbers are limited, so get in quick to get your favourite.  
If a show bag is not listed on QKR it has sold out. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Trolli 

$7.00 
Zappo 

Freddo 

$6.00 
Dairy Milk 

Mega Fizz 

$7.00 



 

 

 

 

 

The Parents and Friends are looking for any donations of second hand uniform for their up-

coming Sale on 13 September. You can bring any outgrown or unwanted school uniform do-

nations to the Office.  

Please make sure all the items are our school uniform brought from the Uniform Shop, 

clean with no rips, faded logos or stains. 

The Second Hand Uniform Sale will be held on Friday 13 September from 3.00pm near the 

junior classrooms. 

   $10.00     $5.00 

  Jumpers      Sport Polos 

  Track Pants     Windcheaters 

  Bags       Shirts 

         Sport Shorts 

             Shorts 

             Dresses 



 



 



 

 



 



 


